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     Sunday Worship 8:30 am & 10:30 am                                     connection through the love of Jesus Christ 
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Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 
2 

 
 
9:30am Worship begins in 
Fellowship Hall to receive 
palms; Brunch follows 
 
1pm AA 

**See note  3 

9 am 
Mon Morn Crew 
Heart ‘n Hands 
 
7 pm Boy Scouts 
 

4 
1 pm Meditation 
2 pm Bible Study w/ 

Holy Communion 

 
 

                5                       
 
 
 
 
7pm Music Rehearsal 

6 
 

 
7:00 pm Agape Meal                    

Office Closed     7 

              
 
 
Noon Stations of the 
Cross 
7 pm Worship 
7 pm AA 

8 
 
 

10:30 am Bookworms  
 

9 
 
 
 
8:30 & 10:30am Worship 
~9:45am Easter Egg Hunt 
 
1pm AA 
 

   Office Closed     10 

 
 
 
 
7 pm Boy Scouts 
 

11 
1 pm Meditation 
2 pm Bible Study w/ 

Holy Communion 

 
7:30 pm Council  
 

                                    12 
10 am                         
Needleworks groups 
 
 
7pm Music Rehearsal 

13 
 

 

14 
              
 
 
 
7 pm AA 

            15 
 

 

16 
8:30 & 10:30am Worship 
9:15 am  
Adult Forum, Sunday 
School, Adult Bible Study 
 
1pm AA 
 

17 
9 am 
Mon Morn Crew 
Heart ‘n Hands 
 
7 pm Boy Scouts 

18 
1 pm Meditation 
2 pm Bible Study w/ 

Holy Communion 
 
7 pm Christian Ed 

19 
TIPS Deadline! 

6:30 pm 
 
 
7pm Music Rehearsal 

20  
10:30 am 
Adult Book Group 

21 
 7 pm 

 
7 pm AA 

22 
 
 

23 
8:30 & 10:30am Worship 
9:15 am  
Adult Forum, Sunday 
School, Adult Bible Study 
 
1pm AA 

 

24 
9 am 
Mon Morn Crew 
Heart ‘n Hands 
 
7 pm Boy Scouts 

25 
1 pm Meditation 
2 pm Bible Study w/ 

Holy Communion 
 
 

                                    26 
10 am                         
Needleworks groups 
 
 
7pm Music Rehearsal 

27 
       Deb out of office      
  (Thursday & Friday)       

 
 

Office Closed    28 

7 pm 

 
7 pm AA 

29 
 

30 
8:30 & 10:30am Worship 
9:15 am  
Adult Forum, Sunday 
School, Adult Bible Study 
 
1pm AA 
 

**Pastor Kimberly 

will not be holding 

regular office hours 

during Holy Week 

 

She will happily be 

available by 

appointment 

 

  

 
 
Worship Times: 
Regular Sunday 
8:30am In-person 
10:30am In-person & Online 

 

Every Sunday following 
10:30 Worship in  

Fellowship Hall  

April 2023 



Bishop Eaton Issues Statement on Anti-Transgender Legislation 

 As we approach March 31, many people are preparing to recognize 
Transgender Day of Visibility, an international day to celebrate the 
contributions of transgender people and raise awareness about the deadly 
injustices they face. 

As bishop of this church, I am concerned that the rights of transgender 
and nonbinary Americans have been targeted all over this nation. Nearly 400 
anti-LGBTQIA+ bills were introduced across the United States in 2022, most of 
them targeting trans youth. That is twice the number from 2021 and almost 
eight times the total from 2020. The language in many of these bills attacks the 
humanity of trans and nonbinary people, often erasing the dignity that should 
be afforded to everyone. 

While members of our church hold various convictions regarding gender, 
the teaching of our church supports legislation and policies to protect every 
person's human dignity and civil rights. (Human Sexuality, p. 19) As Christians 
we believe every human being is created in God's image, and we must honor 
and celebrate God's creation. Our church teaches that we affirm transgender 
and nonbinary siblings as God's children, who are loved unconditionally. Our 
social statement Faith, Sexism, and Justice: A Call to Action (2019) also 
declares that this church commits itself to "advocate for and support laws, 
policies, and practices that respect diverse bodies rather than discriminating 
against, objectifying, or devaluing them" (p. 60). 

I urge us, as people of faith, to love our neighbors, care for the vulnerable 
and marginalized, and work for justice and equality. We may have differing 
opinions on "matters related to sexual orientation and gender identity,"       
(FSJ, p. 61) but we must always uphold the dignity and humanity of everyone. 
These disagreements do not allow us to accept actions that dehumanize, 
discriminate against or objectify any individual or group. 

We must stand together, dear church, faithfully advocating for the full 
humanity and dignity of all people. Let us recognize and affirm the humanity of 
our transgender and nonbinary siblings. Let us advocate for their dignity. Let 
us continue to be guided by God's love and compassion as we seek justice and 
equality for everyone. 
In Christ,                                                                                     
The Rev. Elizabeth A. Eaton 
Presiding Bishop 
Evangelical Lutheran Church in America  



 
“As God’s chosen ones, holy and beloved, clothe yourselves with compassion, kindness, 
humility, meekness, and patience…Above all, clothe yourselves with love which binds 

everything together in perfect harmony.”  --Colossians 3: 12 &14 
 
 It’s the time of year again in which my family is excited about getting Easter dresses, 
shoes, nail polish. I remember as a little girl being excited to get dressed up in pastels – 
sometimes even with a fancy hat! Then, when I had little girls, I got to do it all over again. 
When they were little, I sometimes put them in matching dresses or dresses that all 
coordinated with one another. They outgrew a willingness to go along with my plans, but I live 
in hope that one day we can do something like that again. 
 For me growing up, and in turn my own kids, we have always participated in “the three 
days.” Maundy Thursday was my kids favorite service, because we did foot washing. 
Sometimes, at our Episcopal Church, the service would run for 2 hours in order to get everyone 
washed up, but people would come and bring their young children (who definitely love playing 
in water!). We attended a Good Friday service specifically designed for children and, some 
years we even went to the Easter Vigil, which also goes for hours. It is a popular day for 
baptisms.  
 We were completely immersed in the stories of Jesus’ last supper, crucifixion, and the 
redemption that God had planned. This was work we did as a family to clothe ourselves in the 
things listed by Paul in Colossians. Throughout those three days, year after year, we 
concentrated on the things that would develop: 
Compassion – Almost all the disciples betrayed/abandoned Jesus during this time. 
Kindness – The Savior of the world chose to wash the feet of the disciples. 
Humility – God shows so much more love for humanity than we deserve. 
Meekness – This is a time to engage more fully in community and let go (a bit) of ourselves. 
Patience – Like the disciples long ago, we have to wait, each year between Friday and Sunday 
to experience the resurrection. 
Above all, love, which binds us all together in perfect harmony – every year this is the hardest 
part. Holy Week is an intense time of preparation. We are simultaneously doing spiritual work 
and practical tasks around preparing for a feast. Finding the balance is tricky, but I know I’m 
giving too much weight to something or other, when I start snapping at the people I love – 
when my communication becomes more angry than loving.  
          This year, as you prepare for Easter, keep in mind that the fancy clothes, the chocolate, 
and the bunnies are just meant to be fun. Don’t let the preparations distract from the beauty 
of the season. Take time to really think about what resurrection means. Unlike my hopes that 
all three of my daughters will wear matching dresses, my hope in Jesus is never frustrated. He 
will always resurrect on that first Easter morning.  

 
 



 

 

 
 

April 2 ~ Palm Sunday: There will be only one worship service beginning in 

Fellowship Hall at 9:30am.  After the distribution of palms, participants will 

process into the sanctuary for the remainder of the liturgy. 

 

April 6 ~ Maundy Thursday: An Agape Meal commemorating the Last Supper of 

Jesus with his apostles will begin at 7:00pm in Fellowship Hall.  The evening will 

conclude with the stripping of the altar in the sanctuary. 

 

April 7 ~ Good Friday: Stations of the Cross will be conducted at Noon.   

Regular Worship will take place beginning at 7:00pm. 

 

April 9 ~ Easter Sunday: There will be two full services celebrating the 

Resurrection of Our Lord, the first beginning at 8:30am and the second  

starting at 10:30am.   

 
 

 

 

 

 

Join us on April 2 as Coffee Hour is supplanted by our 

traditional Palm Sunday Brunch.   

All are welcome to come for this informal time of good-will and 

fellowship directly following Worship. 



The office will be open Monday – Thursday, April 3 – 6 but 

closed on Good Friday and Easter Monday, April 7 & April 10th. 

Pastor Kimberly will NOT have regular office hours during Holy Week, 
but will happily be available by appointment. Call the office or text Pastor directly.

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
APRIL 9th 

 

Children up through 5th 
grade are invited to an  

Easter Egg Hunt  
in between services  

(approximately 9:45am) 
 

 Please bring your own basket! 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Spring Devotionals are now available 

The quarterly Christ in Our Home devotional booklet is 
available on tables in the narthex and Fellowship Hall.   

Pick one up today and find daily inspiration, comfort and 
divine guidance. 

 



 

TAKE NOTE: 

Country Line Dancing  

New date added – April 21st at 7:00pm 

 

Put on those dancing boots and learn to shuffle! 

Join us for good music, fun and plenty of laughs as we (try to) follow  

Cathe Davidson in learning some fundamental elements of  

country line dancing. 

BYO drinks and snacks.   

 
     In the latest Annual Report from Seafarers International, we were an 
acknowledged donor to their Christmas-at-Sea initiative. A record 2,915 
seafarers received Christmas satchels filled with warm clothing and 
holiday cheers. On their behalf, thank you to participants, donors, 
Amazon Wish List contributors and knitters. 
     A local note of appreciation to Debbie Andersen for spearheading the effort here at 
St. Tim’s! 

 
 

Altar Flowers and Eternal Candles 
 

Celebrate a special day, think birthday, anniversary, adoption day,  
coming home day, graduation or a just-because day… 

Honor a friendship, a parent’s love, a child’s accomplishment… 
Remember those you hold dearest who are now in Christ’s presence… 

 

Simply write your name and dedication on the sheet posted on the bulletin 
board near the elevator. Or click here on the electronic version of TIPS. Or 

email Deb in the office at st.tims395@yahoo.com 
 

Don’t forget your check (or cash)… place it in the Secretary mailbox or in the 
collection plate or mail to St. Timothy Lutheran Church 

395 Valley Road, Wayne NJ  07470 
 

Sponsorship of flowers currently remains at $25 per arrangement;  
please make checks out to St. Timothy Floral Fund 

 

Eternal candles are $5; same signup process (except click here for online candle 
registration). Please make checks payable to St. Timothy Memorial Fund. 

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSdSvdIPUc2crAi3nW06yw_MBxebqiqW_RPlt476EVttvddBkA/viewform?usp=pp_url
mailto:st.tims395@yahoo.com
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLScX_napVMIEcZpxYxyDj85VapE5GKtqdQdXHMKTN2gHZZvq9Q/viewform?usp=pp_url


 
 

 

 

 
 

To learn more, visit:  www.crossroadsretreat.com/summer-camp/ 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

To learn more, visit:  www.crossroadsretreat.com/opening-day 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.crossroadsretreat.com/summer-camp/
www.crossroadsretreat.com/opening-day


 

 

 

 

Bookworms ~ April 8th   

“Based on an actual historical event but told through fictional 
diaries, this is the story of May Dodd-a remarkable woman 
who, in 1875, travels through the American West to marry the 
chief of the Cheyenne Nation.” – Macmillan 
 
Pick up and read your copy of One Thousand White Women by 
Jim Fergus and join our friendly group in discussion. 
For more information call Barbara Westerberg at 973-696-1471 

Happy reading! 
 
 

Adult Bible Study ~ Every Tuesday   

Join us each Tuesday afternoon at 2pm for an  
in-depth discussion of Sunday’s readings.  Pastor 
Kimberly celebrates a Liturgy of Holy Communion 
following the discourse. 
 

Angel Circle & Knitters/Crocheters 

The Angels continue working on lap quilts.  
Our next work days are April 12th and 26th 
at 10am until Noon in Fellowship Hall. 

 
All volunteers are welcome.     –Barbara Kaplan 
 
 
 
 



 

Adult Book Group ~ April 20th       

Join us the 3rd Thursday of each month at 10:30am in the 
parlor.  We continue to make our way through Speaking 
Christian: Why Christian Words Have Lost Their Meaning 
and Power-And How They Can Be Restored. Art DeRose is 
our leader so you know it's a mixture of study and 
laughter.  Hope you jump on in! 

Art, Sandy, Nancy, Mary and Barbara 

 

Adult Forum ~ Every Sunday   

Join us each Sunday morning at 9:15am in the Church 

Parlor.  The Forum is a discussion and review of the 

religious, secular, and social “topics of the day” and how 

we relate to them as Christians in the modern world. 
 

Enjoy “coffee/and,” lively conversation, an energizing hour of fellowship (an a 

few chuckles) before the 10:30 worship service.   All are welcome! 

 

Meditation with Movement ~ Every Tuesday   

Our Tuesday group has room for more! 

Join us as we gently get the juices flowing, our 

bodies stretching, and our minds calming during 

our weekly hour-long sessions, led by Shirley, an 

experienced yoga teacher.  We gather in 

Fellowship Hall on Tuesdays at 1pm. Bring your 

own water bottle.  The cost is $30 per month, 

cash only, but pay as you go.  Enjoy the companionship and reap the fitness 

benefits! 
 
 
 

 



Sunday School ~ Every Sunday   

First Communion was received for the first time by five of our younger Sunday 
School students on March 26th at the 10:30 service.  Jayden 
Fagan, Mia Fernandez, Kaila Gabel, Andrew Inciardi and 
Samantha Scillieri also baked the Communion Bread with 
Pastor and Nancy Farina at the Parsonage.  Pastor taught 
them all about Holy Communion from the coloring book “A 
Place For You – My Holy Communion Book”.  A Bible was 

given to each one of the students at a special reception to celebrate the day. 
 
All of the Sunday School classes are going very well.  The Pre-K & K are learning 
the major Bible stories and The Lord’s Prayer through “The Story” Bible and 
crafts.  1st & 3rd graders, we haven’t any 2nd graders, are learning the stories 
through the Godly Play program.  Our 6th, 7th , 8th & 9th graders are also learning 
from “The Story” Bible.  Our 8th & 9th graders are preparing for their 
Confirmation on June 11.  Once again, they will each write a devotional based on 
a Bible verse that they choose for its meaning to them.  With the passing of Eileen 
Smith and COVID, devotionals had been paused.   
 
Palm Sunday is right around the corner and everyone is invited!  We all will 
gather in Fellowship Hall to process waving palms into the sanctuary at 9:30am.  
Our Sunday School students will process and sit in the front pews so they can 
experience the Passion of Our Lord.  The procession may not be neat and 
orderly, but I bet you it was NOT neat and orderly when Jesus rode the donkey 
into Jerusalem!  Church Council has organized a Congregational Pot-Luck 
Brunch immediately following the service.  Come and enjoy great homemade 
food and conversation with your church family. 
 
Who’s ready for an Easter Egg Hunt?  St. Timothy Sunday School students are!  
A fun time searching for the “Surprise Inside” will be around 9:45ish, between 
the 8:30 and 10:30 services on Easter Sunday. Pre-K thru 5th graders are invited 
to come and bring your basket or bag to gather the eggs and have some fun with 
your classmates.   
 
 
 
 



Members wanted!  Calling out to all who would like join our Christian Education 
Committee.  We have one requirement – wanting to help continue teaching the 
Word of God to all ages.  Our meetings are on the 3rd Tuesday at 7pm each month 
in the Parlor.  If you have any ideas that you want to share, please come join us.  
You can ask any of the committee members: Jeff Riotto, Terri Loftus, Ilona 
Oosterwyk, Cindy Cleaver, Fallon Goskowski or Laura Dec for more info. 
 
In His name, 
Laura Dec 
 

Dates to Remember: 
April 2 – Palm Sunday – No Sunday School              
April 6 – Maundy Thursday 
April 7 – Good Friday 
April 9 – Easter – No Sunday School 
       Children’s Sermon 
April 16 – Sunday School resumes at 9:15am 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Should you be on this list, and you’re not?? 

Please email Deb at st.tims395@yahoo.com 

or call the office at 973-694-8316! 

 

 

4/2  Frances Ochart 

4/4 Tyler Zimmerman 

4/5 Cathe Davidson 

4/10 Mary Ann Levine 

4/14 Eric Knittel 

4/15 Hulda Ritz  

 

 

4/22  Ray Lender 

4/24 Ann Marie Lambert 

4/26 Mary Laverack 

4/28  Ed Cleaver 

4/28  Mary Schloesser 

4/30 George Labadie 
 

 

 

 

4/29 Amy & David Taranto 

 

mailto:st.tims395@yahoo.com


 

NJIC Refugee Sponsorship 

 

Thanks to all who have been able to donate items to outfit our future refugee  
familys' new home. 
 

We have succeeded in collecting most of the major items! If you 
can donate/purchase any of the smaller outstanding items listed 
on the sign-up bulletin board downstairs, please fill out the form 
accordingly or click HERE within the electronic version of TIPS to 
commit online. 
 

When you bring the items to church, please place them on the 
stage in the Fellowship Hall. Please note there are totes on the stage for smaller items 
to help keep them organized (cleaning supplies, toiletries, etc.). If you need items 
picked up, please contact me at cell number 201 757-4086 or email at 
ksnacs@msn.com. 
 

In His Name, 
Cliff Konnerth 

 
 

 
GERA storage has been organized and secured for the foreseeable 

future so they are now accepting larger furniture donations again. 

Household items, especially kitchenware, remains a popular need so 
please don't hesitate to bring those boxed items to church. They can 
be left by the piano in the Fellowship Hall labelled for "GERA" or 
"Cliff". 
 

Please let me know of your donations by email,  text or phone at cell number 
(201)757-4086, email at ksnacs@msn.com. I can also arrange to pick up if needed. 
 

Thank you, 
Cliff Konnerth 

 

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLScR-6DpbuKRSsw_ZnK8Js5Hig3EH1Rtoam3m_yaGkz2baMhSg/viewform?usp=pp_url


 
 

Heart ‘n Hands Mission  
 

As part of our monthly collection of personal care items, in April we 
are asking for donations of toothbrushes and toothpaste, travel and 
full-size. Thank you for your continuing generous support of our 
mission! 
 

This month begins a series to introduce you to our partner organizations that benefit 
from your continuing support of Heart ‘n Hands Mission. Our first is Community 
Outreach Services, Inc. in Paterson. 

Community Outreach Services, Inc., began in 2006 when Rev. Wayne Brown took a phone 
call from a woman who wished to donate a box of food to the hungry. Rev. Brown soon 
realized the extent of hunger and homelessness in the community and accepted the 
challenge to establish a food ministry. Over the next several months, Rev. Brown and his 
wife Elisa brought food to hundreds of families in the community. 

In 2010 Rev. Brown formally established Community Outreach Services, Inc. as a 501(c)(3) 
nonprofit and moved it into the facility on 6th Avenue in Paterson, NJ. Today, thanks to 
donors and volunteers like you, Community Outreach Services serves over 1,200 families 
per month, providing nutritious food, warm clothing, job assistance and referral assistance 
for help with utilities, rent and household furniture. 

We were saddened to learn of the sudden death of Rev. Brown last month. He was a 
warm and caring man and always expressed heartfelt thanks for all that we provided to 
his outreach ministry. His wife, children, and supporters are continuing his legacy of 
assistance and we will continue to support them. Please join us in offering prayers for his 
family. May God grant him eternal rest. 

Lord, we ask that you watch over those in need, that they may find shelter when they seek 
it, food when they are hungry, clothing and comfort when they are cold, and Your grace 
and loving encouragement in their darkness. 
 

 

 

 



 

MEMORIALS 

 

Since February 15, 2023, gifts have been given to the General Memorial Fund in 
memory of: 

Erna Schneider  
Dorothy (Dee) Lender 

 

No memorial purchases have been made during this month. We are pleased that 
there have been additional paybacks from St. Timothy members who received 
Schleer and Flanders educational loans. We encourage all recipients of these loans 
to set up payment schedules, so that we can continue to assist our young people 
with the high cost of college. Gifts to the Schleer and Flanders Loan Funds are 
always appreciated, as well! 

No Memorial Garden pavers were purchased this 
month, so our paver total stands at 116.  
The price of a paver is $300.00. Checks may be made to 
St. Timothy Memorial Fund, with the words “Memorial 
Garden” on the memo line. Pavers may be engraved 
with the names of deceased loved ones, or left blank 
for future engraving. Paver application sheets are 
available in the narthex. See Pat Winters for further 

information or assistance. The Memorial Garden is self-supporting; gifts are 
welcome at all times! 
 

We also welcome contributions to the fund for restoration and 
enhancement of our Church organ. This work is on-going. 
Checks may be made to St. Timothy Memorial Fund, with the 
words “Organ Repair” on the memo line. 
 

We are grateful to all who have given to the St. Timothy 
Memorial Funds – the General Memorial Fund, the Music Fund, the George 
Laubscher Monday Morning Fund, the Memorial Garden Fund, the Eternal Light 
Candle Fund, and the Flanders/ Schleer Scholarship Loan Funds – and for faithful 
repayments to the loan funds.  

 



 

Would you like to be part of a prayer chain? If you are interested, 
please contact me at the number listed below.  
 

Here’s how it works: When someone calls me with a request you will 
be contacted to pray for that person, you will then pass the request on 
to one other person who will do the same. These requests will not be 
published.  
 

To ask for prayer, call me and I will start the prayer chain. Requests can be as simple as 
“please pray for my neighbor who has to move into a nursing home?” or it can be “please 
pray for my daughter Ann”. Feel free to give as many or as little details as you feel 
comfortable. Your request will be on the list for 4 weeks unless you call to continue. 
  

Those calling with requests will be asked if it is confidential or if it can be shared. If you get 
my answering machine, you can simply say something like ‘this is for prayers’ and leave a 
phone number and I will call you when I get home.  

 

Please call for any additional information, Barbara Westerberg ~ 973-696-1471 

WIN Food Pantry 

The WIN Food Pantry operating today has its roots in a food pantry opened in 1984 as a 

result of the devastating Passaic River flood of that year. While we haven’t changed 

much operationally, we continue to serve an increasing number of individuals and 

families.  
 

Our food pantry is stocked through the very generous donations of our WIN members 

and their congregations, the community and many individual donations along with the support of various 

businesses and service organizations throughout Wayne, NJ and the surrounding areas. 

            The primary purpose of the WIN Food Pantry is to distribute non-perishable nutritious food to eligible 

area residents in need. We also provide various cleaning supplies and personal care products, as available.  

Eligible individuals and families can obtain assistance once a month. Our goal is to provide supplemental 

assistance on an as-needed basis. Some individuals and families have a short term need while others may be 

in need of more prolonged assistance.  

                  The pantry itself is not open to the public. Volunteers pack bags of food and other items based on the 

supplies available as well as the needs of the household. Pantry clients are called when their food is ready to 

be picked up.

The food pantry hours are: 

Mondays & Wednesdays: 1:00 to 4:00 pm 

Tuesdays: 9:00 to 11:00 am 

Thursdays: 9:00 am to 12:00 pm 

Fridays: 11:00 am to 1:00 pm 

Food donations may only be brought to the pantry 

on Tuesdays, Thursdays, and Fridays during normal 

business hours or by appointment.  

Call us at (973) 595-1900 first to be sure someone 

will be there.

 



 

 

DATE Altar Guild Ushers Acolyte Assisting Minister Reader 
 
April 2 
Palm Sunday 

 
Valerie McGrath 

 
Tom and Karen 
Sajban 
 

 
Deanna Inciardi 

 
Fallon Goskowski 

 
Not needed 

 
April 7 
Good Friday 

 
Not needed 

 
Laura Dec 
Jeff Riotto 
 

 
Ethan Gaffney 
 

 
Not needed 

 
Josh Abrahamson 

                    8:30am 
April 9 
Easter     10:30am 

 
Nancy Farina 
Valerie McGrath 

Egger family 
 
Ethan Gaffney 
Cindy Gaffney 

 
 
Jayden Fagan 
Ryan Bedi (Crucifer) 

Robin Koegel 
 
Laura Dec 
 

Marie Johnsson 
 
Karen Sajban 

 
April 16 
 

 
Lori VanDerStad 

 
Ken and Diane 
DeAngelis 
 

 
Lauren Bedi 

 
Carolyn Russo 

 
Art DeRose 

 
April 23 
 

 
Ilona Oosterwyk 
Terri Loftus 

 
Pat Kaplan 
Lori VanDerStad 
 

 
Andrew Inciardi 

 
Ken DeAngelis 

 
Bob Davidson 

 
April 30 
 

 
Karen Sajban 
 

 
Lisa Koppenal 
Karen McAleer 
 

 
William Koppenal 

 
Frances Ochart 
 

 
Josh Abrahamson 

 



 

St. Timothy Business & Service Directory 

BUSINESSES 

 

_____ 

__ 
 

___ 

 

Evalyn Johnson’s Granddaughter:  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Tastefully Simple 
 

Laura Dec, Consultant 

Midnightangel2@optonline.net 

www.tastefullysimple.com 
 

Simplified Lifestyles through 

Convenient & Unique Gourmet Foods 
 

(973) 835-2348                                                ID# 0059231 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Sandy’s Art Studio 
Come join us and experience the joy of art! 

 

 • Oil painting • Pen & Ink • 

• Color Pencil • Drawing • and more • 

We get kids to think out-of-the-box, learning creativity 
 

Age 5 to Adult 

1st lesson free • Wayne, NJ 
Call: 973-956-7654 • Email: kittykayy2@yahoo.com 

 

20% off 

St. Tim 

Members 

 

St. Tim’s Business/Service Listing 

contact Deb Califf at 973-694-8316 

or email at st.tims395@yahoo.com 
 

LeashNLather@gmail.com 

www.facebook.com/LeashNLather 
 

505 Saddle River Road 

Saddle Brook, NJ 07663 

http://www.tastefullysimple.com/
mailto:kittykayy2@yahoo.com
mailto:LeashNLather@gmail.com
http://www.facebook.com/LeashNLather

